Pendleton Area Forum, 

Minutes of Meeting 4th November 2008 


In attendance:

                                                                                                                               Initials as used in minutes

Colin Marchbank Smith,






Chair - CMS

Monica Wilson,







Secretary - MW

Ken Derbyshire,







Treasurer - KD

James Gillard,

JG

Maureen Tully


MT

Sue Charker


SC

George Newton, 


GN

Matthew Whiteley, 


MW

Paul Hudson,


PH

Jean Khateeb


JK

C Hamid




CH

Stuart Antrobus,


SA

Joe O’Malley



JO

Carol Nuthall



CN

Margaret Collis


MC

Tracy Weir



TW

Apologies:

Edward Down, Cllr Loveday, Norman Brindley.



	1.) Minutes of last meeting; 

Agreed as an accurate record with the exception of a correction to the name of Jean Khateeb.
	Action

	2.) Matters arising;

a) Taxis are still an issue with inappropriate parking on Tesco traffic island, Cllr Loveday has addressed this with licensing in the past but it needs to be addressed again.

b) A formal complaint has been made with regard to issues that have been made in the past and not resolved.

c) An issue was raised on behalf of Spruce Court regarding information from their AGM not being forwarded to the new chair, Salix homes investigated and the officer concerned said that they where posted out. The chair of Spruce Court stated again that he had not received the information.
	

	3.) Chairs Report;

a) Issues will be raised by the Forum on behalf of any tenant or TARA providing they have been reported in the first instance to the appropriate person and they have not been resolved.

b) The asbestos issues passed on to the chair by tenants on Mulberry, Magnolia and Sycamore Courts were raised with Matt Roberts who said that he was unaware of any works being done but that the stickers placed on asbestos on the blocks was in line with the current asbestos legislation. Although the meeting felt that residents should have been informed of the situation by letter to allay the fear and upset that was caused.

c) Spruce Court raised the issue of the asbestos containers that are still on their car park, that now number three, they felt that these containers were long over due for removal and they where also blocking parking spaces.

d) Work has commenced on the roof of Whitebeam Court. Through the influence of the Forum this programmed work was brought forward.

e) A tenant on one of the blocks lost his keys down the lift shaft; he was given miss information by the block super and the security guard. The chair made an inquiry on the tenant’s behalf; he was informed that the policy remains the same. If keys are lost down the lift shaft the lift engineers should be called out to retrieve them. 

f) A consultation event was held at the Broadwalk regarding the refurbishment of block foyers where residents chose a palette of colours; this selection will be taken out to each block before refurbishment begins for the residents to make their final selection. The chair was told that an officer had informed a resident that all the foyers would be painted in Salix Green. This is not true.

g) There has been another incident of ASB on Whitebeam Court, this is an ongoing issue and when the complainant reported to security was told that statements would be taken in a couple of weeks. The meeting felt that this was not good enough and would like some clarification on what the policy states.

h) Officers from the Forum met with Sue Sutton with issues raised at the last Forum meeting; she gave assurances that all issues would be dealt with and some of these have been already. Also raised was the issue of CLP and CLP training. The chair suggested that all interested associations make representation to Sue Sutton with regard to training and that until training is completed the existing CLP group interview tenants for those blocks interested in becoming part of the CLP.

i) Salix customer Senate is in the process of being established and interviews for Senators are now taking place. The last four service specific panels are about to be established and Salix are looking for people to populate them.

j) Some members commented that they felt excluded from taking part in the panels because all the meetings are held in the day and they have work commitments and can only attend meetings in the evenings.

k) Salix Autumn Festival was a success and the chair felt that Salix had run an excellent event and had managed to engage with different customers through, although it was felt by those that attended that the venue could have been better and that it was cold.

l) People with work commitments felt yet again that they had been excluded because this event was held on a week day.

m) The chair informed that there would be a customer awards dinner on the 16th January 2009 and that Salix was asking customers to nominate people for different categories. It appeared that few attending the meeting knew anything about this event; it was felt that it needed to be better publicised.

n) PFI credits have of £121m for Pendleton has been announced for the refurbishment of council housing in the area. PFI issues will now appear more often on the Forum agenda.

 
	CMS to contact appropriate officer.

Letter to be sent on behalf of Forum

Take up with Salix

Comments to CI manager

	4.) Security Issues;

a) Some members of  the Forum had taken part in a mystery shopping exercise on behalf of Salix Homes, they reported that they where only challenged at two blocks and that Albion Towers felt that their night service which is run from Pear Tree Court is very much inferior to the day service which is run from Albion Towers. A full report will be made to the Safer Neighbourhoods manager and the Forum will request that all members and TARA’s receive a copy and that any issues that are identified are resolved.

b) Some of the issues raised are addressed in the minutes of the Broadwalk Partnership (BP) and the chair felt that as the issues had been raised at the BP that they should be left to deal with them but that he would liaise to ensure that this was the case. Spruce Court were also asked to clarify a minute in the minutes of the BP that appeared to state that they had asked for fobs to be issued to all district nurses and carers; they informed the meeting that this was not the case. 
	WC

	5.) Housing Issues

a) There has been further damage on Mulberry Court and that reported communal repairs had not been completed.

b) Dogs on Spruce; lifts being used for dog toilets. What action is being taken against tenants with dogs?

c) Mulberry and Salix Courts reported that there were problems with smells from cats and cat litter being put down chutes un-bagged.

d) Magnolia Court; door was jammed open by tenants moving, the door was left open for approximately three hours without security picking it up. Reported to block super and security.

e) Spruce Court; graffiti on the 14th floor that appears to be of a racist nature has been there for some time and not removed or painted over by block super.

f) Concerns where raised about both the caretaking and security reviews and the lack of input from residents, the meeting felt that things where being done behind closed doors and the residents had been excluded from the process and would be presented with something that they would be expected to agree to but had had no input into and that no meaningful consultation been done.

g) Jackson Lloyds; there are still ongoing issues with some of the operatives and the chair has maid a formal complaint to the contracts manager at Salix Homes.

h) Holm Court reported that a tenant having some adaptation work done by Gibson’s had been without a toilet for four weeks, he had been issued with a commode but there was nowhere to empty it. The work to this property is still ongoing.

i) Cracks are appearing in the glass of certain windows on Spruce Court, these windows were fitted by City Glass also some tenants have to put tape on their windows to stop draughts. The chair advised that the TARA survey the block to find out where the problems are and make a report to Salix Homes, they also need to keep the Forum informed of progress.
	All issues raised to be forwarded to the appropriate officers.

	6.) Forum Issues;

a) The meeting agreed to move all future meetings to the second Tuesday of the month in order not to clash with the Community Committee meetings. There will be no meeting in December and the next meeting will be a review of the last year and a festive celebration to take place on the 13th January 2009. The refreshments at this meeting will be sponsored by Jackson Lloyd.(JL)

b) JL are to sponsor a Forum newsletter, the chair asked for associations who wished to contribute to have articles with the secretary or himself within the next month

c) Derek Wunderly is the Pendleton Neighbourhood Champion and can be contacted on 7798954
	

	7.) AOB

a) CN raised concerns about the state of the footpath between Beech Court and the Broadwalk. This has been reported and inspected.

b) The Gateway Centre is due to be handed over on Monday.

c) Warren Carlon to be asked how many gate fobs if any, are to be issued to Gateway staff.

d) Question raised by Mulberry about the use of the short term car park and what hours it would be open.

e) There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50pm

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

7PM 20TH JANUARY 2009 LOMBARDY COURT
	CMS

CMS


